

Glenfield Primary School Stamford Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DL Telephone: 0116 287 2188 Fax: 0116 287 4705

E-mail: office@glenfield.leics.sch.uk

Website: http://www.glenfield.leics.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mrs Kathy Martin
Deputy Headteacher: Miss Sukhi Kaur



Summer Term Newsletter 22nd June 2018

Learn together, achieve together and be the best that we can be.



Dear Parents and Carers,

Another busy week for the children. The weeks are speeding past in the countdown to the end of term. We have lots more fun things planned in the following weeks.

Trip to Waterstones

16 Reading Ambassadors visited Waterstones bookshop in Leicester Highcross on Thursday 21st June with the purpose of buying books for school reading raffles and competitions. All of the children selected a fantastic variety of books for all ages, ranging from fiction to non-fiction. Not surprisingly during World Cup season, many football-related books were suggested, as well as literary classics such Roald Dahl. They represented the school well and captured the spirit they try to spread throughout the school; a love of reading.

Tri Golf

This week, some of the year 5's had a chance to go to the Cedars Academy to take part in Tri-Golf. The young leaders were hosting 10 different activities. Glenfield Primary school came 2^{nd} and we were very close to the winning team.

Bikeability

Some children in year 5 have taken part in Bikeability, which is a fun learning activity. We have learnt so much on how to be safe on U-turns, left turns, right turns, stopping and starting.

"It was really fun and it gave me an energy boost" - Sienna

"It was great fun and it helped me get confident on my bike" - Archie

Year 6 Leavers

The year 6 leavers presentation will be on 11^{th} July at 10:00.

Performance dates for your diary are 10th July at 13:45 and 18:00, a letter will follow.

School Disco 6th July

No further tickets will be sold.

If your child does not attend school on the day of the disco, they will not be allowed to attend.

Sports days

Early years and KS1 sports day is on 27th June at 9:30am, KS2 sports day is on 6th July at 9:30.

Lost property

The lost property can be found outside, near the double doors to reception.

Please could you look through the pile if you are missing anything, as it will be disposed of at the end of term.

Nut Allergies

For the Health and Safety of some of our students, please remember that we are a nut free school.

Water Bottles

With the weather (sometimes) being warmer, please ensure that your child has a freshly filled water bottle in school. Please do not send juice as this leads to problems with insects as the bottles get very sticky. Please also make sure that children bring bottles home at the end of each day. In the event of a very warm day please apply sun cream to your child before school.

Mobile Phones

If your child brings their mobile phone into school, please can you remind them to turn all data off for data protection issues and put the phone on silent so it is not disturbing the office staff.

Reception

Could we please ask that parents do not hold the doors open for other people to enter school as our office staff need to check everyone that is coming in and out. This is for the safety of our children and staff. Thank you for your cooperation.

Dates for your diary

June 26th - MHS full day Yr5 June 27th - KS1 Sports day 9:30am

June 28th - Yr3 Foxton Locks

June 29th - Yr2 Bosworth Battlefield

Kathy Martín, Headteacher